

September 2024

Dear Friends,

September was a great month with 998 people trusting Christ as savior at Church and 671 Baptized. Another 93,568 were saved in street services and in parks, with an additional 877 Baptized.

One thing I seldom mention is the amount of tracts and John and Romans that we distribute. My son-in-law Stephen Simmons is heading that up. The other day Denny Corle came to preach for us, and I took him out to eat. I gave the waiter, who was named Martin, a tract I wrote and encouraged him to read it when he was less busy. The restaurant was very full.

My wife noticed that he went aside immediately; read it; and, with tears in his eyes, bowed his head. He then tapped some of his waiter friends on the shoulder and pointed to our table. My wife walked over to talk to him asking him if he wanted to trust Christ. He said he just did and was very happy! I wonder how many people have been saved through the years that we don't know about from the millions of tracts and John and Romans we have given out.

God is also blessing the 25 Bible colleges we have built and started and the hundreds of churches our graduates have built. The works in South America, Africa, and India are all going well! None of this is possible without your support and prayers! We love and appreciate you! Please continue to pray for our safety from kidnappers and violence. Thank you! Philippians 4:17 This is all fruit for your account in heaven!

In Christ,

Kevin Wynne